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PAYCHECK REVERSALS - UPDATE

This is a follow up message to our communication this morning regarding paycheck reversals.

It has been determined that Bank of America made a significant processing error and
inadvertently reversed a number of employee payroll automatic deposits related to the October 17
paycheck. Bank of America will be replacing funds which were withdrawn in error today via
automatic transaction. For those of you who bank with smaller banks, the debit placing funds
back into your account may not appear until tomorrow's business day transactions.

In the meantime, it is important to check your bank account to know whether your account was
affected by this error. Any bank and/or creditor fees that occurred as of October 25, 2008 will be
reimbursed by Bank of America through Southwest Gas.

As bank and/or creditor fees occur, provide a copy of the bank and/or creditor statement(s)
showing the fees to the Payroll Department at LVC-390. Reimbursement for these fees will be
processed on a daily basis by Payroll; however it may take two to four business days for the
reimbursement to reach employees.

In addition, Bank of America has provided a letter of apology below, and has agreed to draft
apology letters to employees’ banks and/or creditors through Payroll on an as needed basis. If a
letter is required please provide your name, the bank or creditor name, and account number to
the Payroll Department.

In an effort to complete the reimbursement process as quickly as possible, please submit your
request for reimbursement to Payroll by December 1, 2008.

While this bank error was an unfortunate occurrence, direct deposit of payroll funds is by far the
safest and most viable method of payment and this event should not in anyway deter you from
participating in direct deposit of your payroll funds.

Finally, it is important to understand that this is not an issue regarding the soundness of the
company. This was a processing mistake on the part of Bank of America. As discussed
extensively over the past two weeks, Southwest Gas is sound financially, offering a stable
employment environment. We’ve worked hard to assure you of our strong position in the midst of
the volatile economy, and are optimistic that you will continue to be confident about the stability of
Southwest Gas.

Thank you for your patience as we continue to correct matters related to this unfortunate
circumstance.
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